	
Internal Memorandum 

Date:

April 25, 2005

To:

All Delta Employees

From:

Rich Cordell, Senior Vice President - Airport Customer Service, Beth Johnston, Vice President - Human Resources

Subject:

TRAVELNET ENHANCEMENTS

On May 18, 2005, TravelNet will provide increased self-service functions, allowing all Delta employees to access and better manage their travel benefits online. By investing in technology to enhance employee self service, Delta airport and reservations teams will be able to focus even more on our customers.

This upgrade simplifies how we do business internally and provides employees with more choice, convenience, and control in booking travel. For example, employees will no longer need to ticket Family and Friends (buddy pass) certificates at a Delta ticketing location. Beginning May 18, 2005, the Employee Self Service (ESS) - Phase 2 upgrade will:

· Eliminate paper buddy pass certificates 

· Offer secure, online authorization for buddy pass travel via TravelNet 

· Provide self-service electronic ticketing via TravelNet for buddy pass and yield fare travel 

· Allow employees to use valid credit cards other than their own (with the card owner's permission) to purchase tickets on TravelNet. The exact billing address and expiration date for the credit card will be required. Cash and checks will no longer be accepted. 
Since the launch of ESS, more than 130,000 employees traveling on company business have used the airport kiosks for check-in. Delta is continuing to improve its operational and service efficiencies – important elements that support our transformation -- and retain an industry-leading employee travel benefits package.

Operationally, nearly 1 million original buddy pass and yield fare ticketing transactions will be moved out of the airports and City Ticket Offices annually. At the same time, employees will enjoy unprecedented convenience in managing all of their travel benefits. Planned future enhancements, available later this summer, will include electronic ticketing for Family Fare travel and automated reissues and refunds.

We are very pleased to provide our employees with the conveniences of self-service technology that makes their overall travel experience better, faster and less costly. Important details about these enhancements are available online on the Pass/Travel page of the Employee Connection and on TravelNet. Please take time to understand these enhancements and how they affect your personal and buddy travel plans.











